
Supporting Our Students’ Charity & Voluntary Work 

You will often have read items in the Newsletter which describe charity or 

fundraising events in school, or voluntary work in which our students have 

participated. In recent months our students have taken part in the big national 

fundraisers such as Children in Need, visited local residential care homes, 

organised foodbank collections and taken part in sponsored activities, amongst 

many other examples. In my experience, they have a strong social conscience 

and concern for others, and a desire to make the world around them a better 

place. In particular, they are energised by causes that relate to environmental 

concerns, or that offend their sense of fairness, such as homelessness. 

We also know that many young people spend their own time outside school 

supporting charities or doing voluntary work. I have seen our students 

volunteering in local charity shops, bag packing to support health charities, or 

taking part in special events, such as the Race for Life cancer research 

fundraiser. Some are organised through church groups, or scouts and guides, 

or as a result of a family connection with a cause or charity.  

This week, I learned that a Year 9 student from Alderman White, Shelby Lovell, 

has been volunteering with a local homelessness charity, Tracy’s Street 

Kitchen, for over a year. I will let her tell you all about it: 

 

“Tracy’s Street Kitchen is a street kitchen that feeds the homeless every Friday 

in Nottingham. We provide hot food, drinks, sandwiches and other food for 

them, and can also help support them if they need us to. The street kitchen is 

run totally from donations and we can feed up to 200+ people on a busy night.  

Unfortunately, the street kitchen has been receiving very little donations if any at 

all, and Tracy has had to fund it herself but now she is not able to do so. This is 

an urgent appeal for donations to Tracy’s Street Kitchen in order to buy food, 

water and other things to keep the street kitchen going. There is a donations 

page on their website: tracysstreetkitchen.co.uk, where you can find out more 

about the street kitchen and how you can donate. 

Thank you.” 

 

I am very happy to offer our support to Shelby and the team, and it would be 

great if her efforts lead to an increase in donations for this amazing cause. I 

would like to thank all of our students who give freely of their time an energy in 

the service of others. 

 
 

 

GDPR & Privacy 

We have updated our privacy notices to reflect the new General Data Protection 

Regulation (GDPR) which has now come into effect, and these can be found on 

our school websites. 

As the guidelines for photographic & video permissions have also changed and 

become even more specific than our existing policy, we are requesting that all 

parents/carers complete a new consent form for each of their children.  All 

parents/carers have been sent an email with a link to complete this quickly and 

securely online, with a letter explaining the changes. Please note that we 

require an answer (ether Yes or No) to all questions. 

Dates for your Diary 

 May 

28th 
Half Term Holiday Begins 

Schools closed 

June 

4th Schools Reopen 

9th 

Hemlock Happening 
Music & Dance Performances 

Bramcote Hills Park 

13:00 - 22:00 

12th 

D of E Year 9 Expedition  

Open Evening 
18:00 

13th 
Parents’ Forum 
18:30 

14th Year 7 and 8 Exams begin 

14th RSC Stratford Trip 

15th 

- 18th 

Federation Trip to Paris & 

Disneyland Paris 

20th 
Bramcote College Sixth Form 

Induction Day  

23rd 
Year 9 D of E Practice 

Expedition 

29th Year 11 Proms 

July  

2nd 
INSET Day 

Schools closed to students 

3rd 

- 5th 
Year 6 Induction Days 

4th 
Induction Evening 
19:00 - 20:30 

5th 
Induction Evening (Provisional) 
19:00 - 20:30 

5th 

- 13th 
Year 12 Mock Exams 

7th 
PTA Summer Fayre 
14:00 - 16:00 

10th 
Summer Concert 
19:00 

Please see our school app or websites to view a full 
calendar of events and important dates. 

Pfxtmfuufs 
The White Hills Park Federation Trust 

Kttvf 394 - 47ui Obz 423: 

FED AWS BC BC6F 

 

Paul Heery  

Executive Principal 

http://tracysstreetkitchen.co.uk


Graduation Award Ceremonies 

Our annual students awards events are only around 6 weeks away: the Graduation evening at Bramcote College will be on 

Monday 9th July and the Alderman White ceremonies will be a week later on Monday 16th July. After half term students will 

only have a week to update their audit sheets as we start to issue invitations for this year's celebrations. To be eligible for an 

award, students have to demonstrate that they have worked well throughout the year and participated in clubs and activities 

which enrich school and community life. 

Mr K Stephan 

Salters Festival OF Chemistry 

Four Year 8 students from Bramcote College attended the Salters 

Festival of Chemistry at the University of Nottingham on Tuesday, 

alongside 15 other schools from Nottinghamshire, Derbyshire and 

Leicestershire.  They took part in a number of Chemistry 

challenges in the state of the art labs in the School of Chemistry 

and attended a fabulous Thunder and Lightning demonstration 

lecture (nerves of steel were required!)   A prize giving ceremony 

took place at the end of the day and our team of Leah Wright, 

Anya Perry-Slack, Eve Turnough and Adam Niblett took 3rd place 

in the University's Chemistry Challenge competition.  

A huge well done to the team for this fantastic achievement! 

Mrs A Pascual 

Trips To Paris and Madrid 

Trip to Paris - The rescheduled KS3/4 trip to Paris and Disneyland Paris is now only 3 weeks away. The revised dates are 

Friday 15th - Monday 18th June. Letters confirming all the arrangements were made available this week. 

Trip to Madrid - The first flights have now been booked for the annual Madrid trip in October. Confirmation letters 

were made available from Monday for those who been allocated places. The trip will now depart on the 4th October and return 

on Monday 8th, giving the group an additional night in the capital. 

Mr K Stephan 

New Lunchtime German Club at Alderman White 

Well done to all the new Alderman White Language Leaders 

(Tom Green, Jack Alexander, Ben McLaughlan, Sarah 

Nankervis, Freddie Thomas Neher and Robin Tjarks)who 

launched the new weekly German club with a Harry Potter 

special - all in German, of course! Thank you to all the 

parents and students who provided the goodies to keep 

everyone going over the lunch-hour and also to Ms McBride 

for supervising the club. 

Mr K Stephan 



Sports News 

Athletics 

The Federation took part in the Broxtowe annual Athletics competition last 

week, with both schools entering full and strong teams into the Junior (Year 8/

Year 9) and Intermediate (Year 10) competitions. Both teams started well in the 

sprints with a number of runners from both schools making the finals. As we 

moved up the distances the performances continued to impress, with wins in 

both 300m and 400m. In the field events the feedback from the athletes was 

again positive, with many coming in the top 3.  

In the sprint finals, Bramcote College managed to register a win in the 200m 

through Caitlyn, and a 2nd place by Luke in the 100m, whilst Ella and Charlotte 

from Bramcote also finished in the points in the 100 final. As we came to the 

relays the overall scores seemed close, a stunning win by the Bramcote 

Intermediate girls and a good 3rd from the boys left Bramcote hopeful of 

winning overall. The final results saw Alderman White finish 5th in both the 

Juniors and the Intermediates, whilst Bramcote were shocked to finish 2nd in 

the juniors and were unlucky to finish 2nd in the Intermediates by only 20 

points, with GeorgeSpencer winning both competitions.  

The performances of all the athletes across both schools means that we now 

have a large group of Federation students representing Broxtowe in the County 

champs at Harvey Hadden on June 9th. Well done! 

 

Refereeing and Umpiring 

The annual South Broxtowe Primary School Football and Netball Tournament hosted by Bramcote Hills Primary School took 

place this Thursday. With the biggest entry ever, the umpires and referees from Bramcote College certainly had to work hard. 

With some of them experiencing their first time of being in charge of a game the pressure was certainly high. As always the 

Bramcote students shone, showing some excellent skills in running the games and being fantastic role models to all of the 

Year 5 and Year 6 pupils taking part. Well done to Ella H, Ella B, Caitlyn, Brandon, Ethan, Bradley and Liam. 

 

Rounders 

Both schools’ U13 Rounders teams played in the Broxtowe Borough 

competition this Wednesday afternoon.  A place representing 

Broxtowe in The Summer Games was the Grand Prize. 

The sun was shining and spirits were high, as balls were slogged 

and rounders scored by both squads from the Federation. Both 

teams managed to keep a strong fielding record, a result of the 

players' acute awareness of the tactical game -  the hours dedicated 

to training clearly having paid off.  

Alderman White played Hall Park first and made a solid effort with 

their fielding to get the ball quickly and efficiently to 2nd post, in 

order to stop half rounders being scored.  They took the game 5 

rounders to 1 1/2.  Meanwhile, The Bramcote School took on 

Chilwell School, struggling to find their swing - final result in that 

game was 6-2.  Bramcote's confidence soared by their second 

game, which they easily took against Kimberley.  

Eventually, our teams from the Federation met, and despite the friendly atmosphere both were ultimately playing to win.  The 

Bramcote school converted some powerful hits which were matched by Alderman White. A close and fair contest resulted in a 

draw! 

Well done to all the girls involved. 

Mr R Bateman &  Miss A Kilbane 


